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DT 01-006 VERIZON NEW ENGLAND 
Docket Opened: 01/29/01 Proposed Carrier to Carrier Guidelines 
 
10/19/00 To Thomas B. Getz from Gregory Keenan dated October 19, 2000 

enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s proposed “Carrier-to-
Carrier Guidelines – Performance Standards Reports 

 
01/30/01 To Gregory M. Keenan, Esq. from Thomas B. Getz dated January 

30, 2001 please use Docket Number DT 01-006. If your 
computer capabilities allow, please include along with all 
formal filings in this docket a floppy disk containing the 
filed information in format compatible with the NHPUC 
computer system.  We utilize WordPerfect Version 6.1 but can 
accept other versions of WordPerfect and ASCII.  You may 
direct any questions in this regard to our MIS Department.  
Also any  information for which you wish to request 
confidential treatment, whether as hard copy or on floppy 
disk, must be filed separately from nonconfidential 
information.   Enclosing a copy of the service list to be 
utilized for filings in this docket.  Please contact the 
Office of the Commission if you require a copy of our 
procedural rules (Chapter 200) or, if your computer 
capabilities allow, you may download it from our electronic 
bulletin board at 271-2289 or from our Internet Home Page at 
http\\www.state.nh.us\puc\puc.html. 

 
04/27/01 To Thomas Getz from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated April 27, 

2001 enclosing Carrier-to-Carrier Guidelines that Verizon 
New Hampshire previously filed with the Commission on 
October 19, 2000.  While Commission review of the Guidelines 
is still pending, Verizon is filing this revision to reflect 
recent changes arising out of the carrier working group in 
New York, which is overseen by the NHPSC. 

 
05/15/01 Order of Notice issued ORDERED, that a Prehearing 

Conference, pursuant to N.H. Admin. Rules Puc 203.05, shall 
be held before the Commission located at 8 Old Suncook Road, 
Concord, New Hampshire on June 4, 2001, at 1:30 p.m., at 
which each party will provide a preliminary statement of its 
position with regard to the petition and any of the issues 
set forth in N.H. Admin Rule Puc 203.05© shall be 
considered; and it is FURTHER ORDERED, that, immediately 
following the Prehearing Conference, Verizon, the Staff of 
the Commission, and any Intervenors shall hold a Technical 
Session to review the petition, allow Verizon to provide any 
amendments or updates to its filing, and discuss the 
procedures appropriate to propose to the Commission for 
adequate review of the filing; and it is FURTHER ORDERED, 
that pursuant to N.H. Admin. Rules Puc 203.01, Verizon shall 
notify all persons desiring to be heard at this hearing by 
publishing a copy of this Order of Notice no later than May 
21, 2001, in a newspaper with statewide circulation or of 



DT 01-006 
 

general circulation in those portions of the state in which 
operations are conducted, publication to be documented by 
affidavit filed with the Commission on or before June 4, 
2001; and it is FURTHER ORDERED, that pursuant to N.H. 
Admin. Rules Puc 203.02, any party seeking to intervene in 
the proceeding shall submit to the Commission an original 
and eight copies of a Petition to Intervene with copies sent 
to Verizon and the Office of the Consumer Advocate on or 
before May 30, 2001, such Petition stating the facts 
demonstrating how its rights, duties, privileges, immunities 
or other substantial interests may be affected by the 
proceeding, as required by N.H. Admin. Rule Puc 203.02 and 
RSA 541-A:32,I(b); and it is FURTHER ORDERED, that any party 
objecting to a Petition to Intervene make said Objection on 
or before June 4, 2001. 

 
05/18/01 To Thomas Getz from Michael W. Holmes, Esq. dated May 18, 

2001 OCA hereby notifies the Commission it will be 
participating in this docket. 

 
05/23/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Alan S. Cort dated May 21, 2001 

enclosing a affidavit of publication in the Union Leader on 
May 18, 2001. 

 
05/30/01 To the Clerk of the Commission from Kevin R. Prendergast 

dated May 29, 2001 enclosing AT&T for Leave to Intervene. 
 
05/31/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Jennifer A. Duane dated May 30, 2001 

enclosing Sprint’s Petition for Intervention. 
 
06/07/01 Order No. 23,723 issued ORDERED, that the procedural 

schedule proposed by the parties and Staff and detailed  is 
APPROVED; and it is FURTHER ORDERED, that the Petitions for 
Intervention filed by AT&T and Sprint are GRANTED; and it is 
FURTHER ORDERED, that Staff shall inform all registered 
CLECs of the initial technical session, encouraging their 
participation: 

 
Technical Session               June 14 at 
1:30 p.m. 
Technical Session               June 27 at 
1:30 p.m.Reach Stipulation               July 17 

    On components 1 and 2 
File Stipulation for approval with Commission          

   Verizon files PAP B component 3             July 31 
Technical Session               August 3 
at 10 a.m. 
Data Requests                             August 9 
Data Reponses                              August 23 
Comments to Commission                    September 6 
Reply Comments                            September 14 
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Settlement Discussions          September 20 at 
10 a.m. 
Hearings B Legislative Type      October 1 & 2 at 10 
a.m. 

 
06/07/01 Memorandum dated 6/7/01 To NH CLECs from E. Barclay Jackson, 

NHPUC Attorney -  Important Notice, You are invited to 
participate in technical discussions at 1:30 p.m. on June 
14, 2001 at the Commission offices in Concord. Although your 
company may have chosen not to intervene, the Commission 
wishes to encourage your participation. 

 
06/18/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Eric J. Branfman dated June 15, 2001 

Net Plus, Inc. by its attorneys, respectfully files its 
Leave for Late Intervention. 

 
06/18/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Eric J. Branfman dated June 15,  2001 

PaeTec Communications, Inc. by its attorneys, respectfully 
files its Leave for Late Intervention.                      
                                                            
                                

06/19/01 Transcript of hearing held on June 4, 2001. 
 
06/19/01 To Thomas Getz from Scott Sawyer dated June 18, 2001 

Conversent Communications of NH by its attorneys, 
respectfully files its  Motion for Late Intervention. 

 
6/28/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Eric J. Branfman, Esq. dated June 27, 

2001 submitting  comments  for the performance issues that 
are expected to be considered in the technical session 
scheduled for June 27, 2001 because of resource constraints, 
PaeTec Communications, Inc. and will not be able to attend 
this session and this would like to articulate its position 
through this letter. 

 
06/29/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Eric J. Branfman, Esq. dated June 28, 2001 Freedom 

Ring Communication , L.L.C. d/b/a BayRing Communications by its attorneys, 
respectfully filed its Leave for Late Intervention.  

 
07/09/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq.  dated July 

9, 2001 enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s aggregate 
performance reports for March through May 2001 using the 
proposed Carrier-to-Carrier Guidelines filed with the 
Commission on April 27, 2001. 
Confidential  

 
07/13/01 To The Parties from Thomas B. Getz dated July 13, 2001 on 

June 18 and 19, 2001, Paetec Communications, Inc. Network 
Plus, inc. and Conversent Communications of NH, LLC, filed 
motions for late intervention in this docket. and on June 
29, 2001, also filed a motion for late intervention.   Staff 
reports that no objections to these motions were filed.  The 
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Commission has determined that, finding no objections from 
the parties or Staff, the motions for late intervention the 
companies are granted. 

 
07/30/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Gregory M. Kennan dated July 30, 2001 

enclosing Verizon NH’s aggregate performance report for June 
2001. 

 
07/31/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated July 

31, 2001 enclosing Verizon N.H.’s proposed Performance 
Assurance Plan. The proposed PAP is submitted in connection 
with the Commission’s review of Verizon NH’s Compliance with 
Section 271 of the Telecommunications Act of 1996. 

 
08/01/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Mary E. Burgess, Esq. dated July 31, 

2001 AT&T Communications of New England, Inc. Submits its 
proposed Performance incentive Plan for consideration. 

 
08/09/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Eric J. Branfman  Esq. dated August 

8, 2001 Lightship Telecom by its attorneys, respectfully 
files its Leave for Late Intervention. 

 
08/13/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Mary E. Burgess, Esq. dated July 31, 

2001 enclosing AT&T Communications of New England, Inc. 
summits its proposed Performance Incentive Plan for 
consideration.. 

 
08/28/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated August 

28, 2001 enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s aggregate 
performance report for July 2001, using the proposed 
Carrier-to-Carrier Guidelines filed with the Commission on 
April 27, 2001. 

 
09/19/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Eric J. Branfman and Philip J. 

Macres, dated September 18, 2001, Dieca Communications Inc. 
d/b/a Covad Communications company (Conad), by its 
attorneys, hereby requests leave for late intervention in 
this proceeding. 

 
09/20/01 Barclay Jackson, Esq. submitting Staff’s Motion to Revise Procedural Schedule 
 
09/28/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Mary E. Burgess dated September 27, 

2001 enclosing results of AT&T  Communications of New 
England, Inc.’s Performance Incentive Plan simulation run 
performed at the request of New Hampshire Public Utilities 
Commission Staff. 

 
09/28/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated 

September 27, 2001 enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s 
aggregate performance report for August, 2001, using the 
proposed Carrier-to-Carrier (C2C) Guidelines filed with the 
Commission on April 27, 2001. 
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10/03/01 To The Parties from Thomas B. Getz dated October 3, 2001 the 

Commission has reviewed the Motion to Revised Procedural 
Schedule submitted by Staff on September 20, 2001.  These 
latter changes would necessitate a revision that does 
lengthen the proceeding.  The proposed revised schedule is a 
follows: 

 
09/16/01 Data Responses from AT&T 
10/09/01 Staff Presentation of PAP Alternative 

  (Preceded by issuance of written copy) 

10/16/01 Data Requests to Staff 
10/23/01 Data Responses from Staff 
10/30/01 Comments to Commission 
11/06/01 Reply Comments 
11/13/01 Settlement Discussion 
11/26-27/01 Hearings - Legislative Type 
 
Commission has determined that the proposed schedule is 
reasonable and will aid the analytic process.  The 
Commission approves the schedule with one modification.  The 
Commission will allow additional data requests directed to 
Verizon and AT&T subsequent to the Staff presentation. 

 
10/18/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Kenneth W. Salinger dated October 16, 

2001 Notice of Change of Address and Telephone Number for 
Palmer & Dodge, LLP, Counsel for AT&T. 

 
10/29/01 To Debra A. Howland from Gregory M. Kennan dated October 26, 

2001 enclosing Verizons aggregate performance report for 
September 2001, using proposed Carrier-to-Carrier Guidelines 
filed on  April 27, 2001. 

 
10/30/01 To Debra Howland from Mary E. Burgess, Esq. dated October 

30, 2001 submitting Initial Comments of AT&T Communications 
of New England, inc. 

 
10/31/01 To Debra A. Howland from E. Barclay Jackson, Esq. dated 

October 31, 2001 enclosing Staff Comments Regarding Post-271 
Performance Compliance Plans with Attachments. 

10/31/01 To Debra A. Howland from Gregory M. Keenan, Esq. dated 
October 30, 2001 enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s Comments. 

 
10/31/01 To Debra A. Howland from F. Anne Ross dated October 31, 2001 

enclosing OCA’s Comments. 
 
10/31/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Eric J. Bronfman and Philip J. Macros 

dated October 30, 2001 enclosing Comments on behalf of 
Freedom Ring Communication, Baring Communications and 
Network Plus, Inc, 

 
10/31/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Scott Sawyer, Esq. dated October 30, 



DT 01-006 
 

2001 please accept this letter as the comments of Conversant 
Communications of NH, LLC.   In proceedings in NH and RI, 
Conversent had proposed that additional metrics regarding 
the provisioning of DS-1 UNE loops be added to Verizon’s PAP 
to address Verizon’s practice of rejecting orders on the 
grounds that no facilities are available.  At the hearing in 
RI, Verizon agreed, upon request, to convert month-to-month 
special access DS-1 facilities into DS-1 UNE loops after 
such special access circuits had been in place for three 
months and indicated that no additional non-recurring 
charges would apply.  Based on Verizon’s willingness to 
allow Clefs to convert special access facilities into DS-1 
UNE loops, Conversant is no longer seeking additional DS-1 
UNE metrics in this proceeding.  Verizon has indicted that 
at lease two additional billing metrics are being considered 
in NH.  Conversant respectfully urges the Commission to 
order Verizon to amend the PAP to include these measures in 
the PAP for NH. 

 
11/01/01 To Thomas B. Getz from Patricia A. Fetta dated October 31, 

2001 enclosing Conversent Communications of NH’s Comments.  
I believe that I inadvertently omitted these copies in the 
filing sent to you overnight mail for delivery on today’s 
date. 

 
11/01/01 To The Parties from Debra A. Howland dated November 1, 2001 

on October 2, 2001, Destalk filed a Petition for Late 
Intervention as a Full Party Docket DT 01-151, asserting 
that the outcome of the review of Verizon’s Section 271 
Application would affect it s competitive position.    On 
October 10, 2001, the NH ISP Assoc. submitted a filing 
seeking late intervenor status in Docket DT 01-151.  In the 
Order of Notice in Docket DT 01-151, the Commission noted 
that the process will be non-adjudicatory in nature, because 
the process in non-adjudicatory, formal interventions are 
not necessary.  Destek and NHISPA were place on the service 
list in the Section 271 proceeding and may participate to 
the same extent as other parties.  NHISPA’s filing raises an 
additional issue.  It noted its understanding that metrics 
would be discussed in DT 01‘-151.  In fact, metrics is the 
subject matter of DT 01-006 and NHISPA was placed on the 
service list in that proceeding as will. 

 
11/06/01 To Debra A. Howland from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated 

November 6, 2001 submitting the NHPSC has issued the 
attached order on October 29, 2001, amending the Inter-
carrier Service Quality Guidelines to be used for reports 
beginning with November 2001 performance, unless otherwise 
specified.  Verizon NH will incorporate these revisions to 
its proposed Guidelines for its voluntary monthly Carrier-
to-Carrier reports, to be effective coincident with NH. 
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11/07/01 To Debra Howland from E. Barclay Jackson, Esq. dated 

November 7, 2001 enclosing Staff Reply Comments Regarding 
Post-271 Performance Compliance Plans. 

 
11/07/01 To Debra Howland from Eric J. Branfman & Philip J. Macres. 

dated November 6, 2001 enclosing Freedom Ring Communications 
L.L.C. d/b/a BayRing Communications and Network Plus, Inc.s 
 Reply Comments 

 
11/07/01 To Debra Howland from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated November 

6, 2001 enclosing Verizon NH’s Reply Comments. 
 
11/26/01 To Debra Howland from Mary E. Burgess, Esq. dated November 

6, 2001 enclosing AT&T Communication submits this letter in 
lieu of reply comments. 

 
11/28/01 To Debra Howland from Gregory Kennan, Esq. dated November27, 

2001 enclosing Verizon NH’s aggregate performance report for 
October 2001, using the proposed Carrier-to-Carrier 
Guidelines filed on April 27, 2001. 

 
12/05/01 To Debra A. Howland from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated 

December 5, 2001 enclosing Comments of Verizon NH regarding 
MOE Thresholds.  (Record missing from Commission file) 

 
12/07/01 To Debra A. Howland from Anne Ross, Esq. dated December 7, 

2001 OCA submits Brief. 
 
12/07/01 To Debra A. Howland from E. Barclay Jackson, Esq. dated 

December 7, 2001 Staff submits Brief. 
 
12/07/01 To Debra A. Howland from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated 

December 7, 2001 Verizon submits Comments of Verizon NH 
Regarding Jurisdictional Issues. 

 

12/07/01 To Debra A. Howland from Lou D’Allesandro dated December 7, 
2001 as an elected representative of the people of NH, I’ve 
spent a great deal of time and effort on telecommunications 
issues.  It is of maximum importance that every opportunity 
be afforded to citizens and business with regard to their 
telecommunications needs. 

 
12/10/01 To Debra A. Howland from Mary Burgess, Esq. dated December 

7, 2001 AT&T submits this letter in lieu of a brief. 
 
12/11/01 To Debra A. Howland from E. Barclay Jackson dated December 

7, 2001 Staff  submits Post-Hearing MOE Thresholds prepared 
by Dean Plager of Quantitative Decision. 

 
12/13/01 Transcript o f hearing held on November 26, 2001 Day 1. 
 
12/17/01 Transcript o f hearing held on November 27, 2001. Day 2 
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12/28/01 To Debra Howland from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated December 

27, 2001 enclosing Verizon NH’s aggregated performance 
report for November 2001. 
Confidential 

 
01/28/02 To Debra Howland from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated January 

25, 2002 enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s aggregate 
performance report for December 2001. 

 
02/14/02 To Debra Howland from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated February 

13, 2002  enclosing a Stipulation Regarding Carrier-to-
Carrier Guidelines Applicable to Verizon New Hampshire.  
This Stipulation sets forth the settlement among the parties 
represented to the Commission at the hearing on November 27, 
2001. 

 
02/15/02 To Debra Howland from F. Anne Ross, Esq. dated February 14, 

2002 this letter is to clarify and misunderstandings which 
may have resulted from Verizon’s transmittal letter and 
enclosed Stipulation Regarding Carrier-to-Carrier Guidelines 
filed yesterday.  The Stipulation should more accurately be 
described as a partial Stipulation since only Verizon and 
two parties joined. 

 
02/19/02 To Debra Howland from E. Barclay Jackson, Esq. dated 

February 19, 2002 enclosing Staff’s original signature page, 
to be affixed to the Stipulation Regarding Carrier-to-
Carrier Guidelines Applicable to Verizon New Hampshire. 

 
02/20/02 To Debra Howland from Anne Ross, Esq. dated February 19, 2002 submitting this 

letter to clarify the OCA’s position concerning the Stipulation Regarding Carrier-
to-Carrier filed in this docket on February 13, 2002. 

 
02/21/02 To Debra Howland from Mary Burgess, Esq. dated February 20, 

2002 AT&T respectfully requests that the Commission adopt 
the NH Carrier-to-Carrier standards for UNE Flow Through 
metrics OR 5-01 and OR-5-03, rather than the lower standards 
identified in Paragraph 2 (d) of the proposed Stipulation. 

 
02/22/02 To Debra Howland from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated February 

21, 2002 the submitting response to AT&T’s contentions its 
letter of February 20, 2002 concerning the recently-filed 
stipulation carrier-to-carrier performance guidelines and 
the Commission should reject AT&T’s claims and should 
approve the stipulation as filed. 

 
02/28/02 To Debra Howland from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated February 

27, 2002 enclosing Verizon NH’s aggregate performance report 
for January 2002, using the proposed Carrier-to-carrier 
Guidelines filed with the Commission on February 13, 2002 
and revised to include changes to the Guidelines fled with 
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New York PSC on November 8 and November 16, 2001. 
 
03/15/02 To The Commissioners from Michael Hickey dated March 15, 

2002 submitting response to the Commission’s letter dated 
March 1, 2002.  Verizon NH respectfully suggests that the 
Commission eliminate the three proposed conditions upon its 
adoption of the PAP for purposes of evaluating Verizon NH’s 
Section 271 application. 

 
03/18/02 To the Parties from Debra Howland dated March 18, 2002 on 

March 15, 2002 Verizon NH filed the attached which has been 
docketed in DT 01-151 section 271 Filing,  DT 01-006, 
Carrier to Carrier Guidelines.  The Commission has 
established March 22, 2002 as the deadline for filing 
comments on Verizon’s March 15th letter. 

 
03/22/02 Comments by the Staff of the Commission in Response to 

Verizons Letter Dated March 15, 2002 from Barclay Jackson, 
Esq. 

 
03/25/02 To Debra Howland from Cynthia Carney Johnson dated March 22, 

2002 enclosing WorldCom, Inc. submits comments regarding the 
March 15, 2002 response from Verizon NH. 

 
03/25/02 To Debra Howland from Eric J. Branfman and Michael P. 

Donahue dated March 22, 2002 enclosing CTC Communications, 
Corp., Network Puc, Inc. and Freedom Ring Communications 
submits comments regarding the March 15, 2002 response from 
Verizon NH. 

 
03/28/02 To Debra Howland from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated March 

27, 2002 enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s aggregate 
performance report for February 

 
03/29/02 Order No. 23,940 issued  ORDERED, that the Verizon NHPAP is 

approved, subject to the conditions set forth in this Order; 
and it is FURTHER ORDERED, that a docket shall be opened to 
define the violations and associated penalties to be used in 
enforcing the standards set out in Staff Appendix A and the 
PAPA, as described above. 

 

Case Closed 
04/26/02 To Debra Howland from Gregory Kennan, Esq. dated April 26, 

2002 enclosing Verizon NH’s Motion for Reconsideration, 
Rehearing, and/or Clarification of certain portions of Order 
No. 23,940. 

 
04/29/02 To Debra Howland from  Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated April 

26, 2002 enclosing Verizon NH’s aggregate performance report 
for March 2002, using the proposed Carrier-to-Carrier 
Guidelines filed with the Commission on February 13, 2002. 
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05/02/02 To Debra Howland from Victor Del Vecchio, Esq. dated May 1, 

2002 enclosing NH PSC order is attached. Verizon NH expects 
to file amended NH-specific guidelines reflecting the 
amendments adopting in NY or about June 3 2002. 

 
05/03/02 To Debra Howland from E. Barclay Jackson, Esq. dated May 3, 

2002 enclosing is Staff’s Response to Verizon’s Motion for 
Clarification and Reconsideration.   

 
05/06/02 To Debra Howland from Barclay Jackson, Esq. dated May 6, 

2002 enclosing Staff’s Report and Recommendation regarding 
the conditions contained in the Commission’s letter dated 
May 1, 2002. 

 
05/09/02 To the Parties from Debra Howland dated May 9, 2002  on May 

6, 2002 the Telecommunications Oversight Committee filed the 
attached which has been docketed in DT 01-151, Section 271 
Filing and DT 01-006, Carrier to Carrier. 

 
05/09/02 To Debra Howland from Mary Burgess, Esq. dated May 7, 2002 

submitting this letter in response to Verizon NH’s Motion 
for Reconsideration, Rehearing, and/or Clarification filed 
on April 26, 2002. 

 
05/20/02 To The Commissioners from Rep. John Thomas and Sen. Carl R. 

Johnson dated May 20, 2002 the committee still feels that 
the PAP which has been accepted in other states in the 
Northeast is adequate to safeguard the interests of all 
parties in NH.   We understand from Kate Bailey that 
additional quality standards and penalties may no longer be 
an issue.  We commend your staff for their openness in 
dealing with this complicated PAP process.  We would expect 
the PUC to accelerate the final stages of the application 
process and allow Verizon NH to move forward. 

 
05/24/02 Order No. 23,976 issued  ORDERED, that the Motion of Verizon 

New  Hampshire for reconsideration, rehearing and/or 
clarification dated April 26, 2002, is DENIED IN PART and 
APPROVED IN PART, as set forth above; and it is FURTHER 
ORDERED, that the NHPAP, subject to the voluntary changes 
described in Order No. 23,940, and as clarified herein, is 
adequate for Federal Communications Commission ‘271 purposes 
and is approved for use in New Hampshire; and it is FURTHER 
ORDERED, that Verizon shall file NHPAP reports for each 
month commencing with January 2002 data; and it is FURTHER 
ORDERED, that Competitive Local Exchange Carriers electing 
to receive penalty payments under their interconnection 
agreements should so notify Verizon in writing at their 
earliest convenience. 

 
05/28/02 To Debra Howland from Victor Del Vecchio, Esq. dated May 24, 
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2002 enclosing  Verizon NH’s aggregate performance reports 
for April 2002, using the proposed Carrier-to-Carrier 
Guidelines filed with the Commission on February 13, 2002 
and revised to include changes to the Guidelines filed with 
the NH PSC on November 8, 2001 and May 15, 2002. 

 
06/04/02 To Debra Howland from Victor Del Vecchio, Esq. dated June 3, 

2002 enclosing for filing is the NH-specific guidelines, 
including red-lined documents to mark the revisions. 

 
06/20/02 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated June 

19, 2002 on May 1, 2002, Verizon NH filed with the 
Commission the NHPSC Order of April 29, 2002, amending the 
Inter-cartier Service Quality Guidelines.  Attachment 4 to 
that order was inadvertently missing. 

 
06/20/02 To Debra Howland from Gregory M. Kennan, Esq. dated June 20, 

2002 enclosing Verizon NH’s Performance Assurance Plan in 
compliance with the Commission’s March 29, 2002, and  May 
24, 2002, orders and the additional changes requested by the 
Commission and set forth in Verizon NH’s letter of June 5, 
2002, regarding the Commission’s Section 271 inquiry. 

 
06/28/02 To Debra Howland from Victor Del Vecchio, Esq. dated June 

27, 2002 enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s aggregate 
performance reports for May 2002, using the Carrier-to-
Carrier Guidelines. 

 
07/11/02 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated July 

8, 2002 enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s revised Special 
Access Services Reports for January through May 2002. 

 
07/22/02 Memo from Chris Schlegel to Commission Debra Howland Final 

Order Number 23,976 was issued, on March 29, 2002.  Staff 
recommends this docket be closed.  (Record missing from 
Commission file) 

 
07/29/02 To Debra Howland from Victor Del Vecchio, Esq. dated July 

26, 2002 enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s aggregate 
performance reports for June 2002, using the Carrier-to-
Carrier (C2C) Guidelines. 

 
08/28/02 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

August 27, 2002 enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s aggregate 
performance reports for July 2002, using the Carrier-to 
Carrier (C2C) Guidelines. 

 
09/30/02 To Debra Howland from Victor Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

September 27, 2002 enclosing Verizon’s aggregate performance 
reports for August 2002, using the Carrier-to-Carrier 
Guidelines. 
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10/28/02 To Debra Howland from Victor Del Vecchio, Esq. dated October 

25, 2002 enclosing is copies of Verizon New Hampshire’s 
aggregate performance reports for September 2002, using the 
Carrier-to-Carrier Guidelines. 

 
10/29/02 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

October 28, 2002 on October 25, 2002, the NHPSC issued a 
final order amending the NY Carrier to Carrier Guidelines.  
A copy of the NHPSC order is attached.   Verizon NH expects 
to file amended NH-specific guidelines reflecting the 
amendments adopted in NY on or about November 27, 2002. 

 
11/27/02 To Deborah A. Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

November 26, 2002 enclosing Verizon NH’s October reports for 
Special Access Services, modeled after the reports provided 
in New York pursuant to the NY PSC order in Cases 00-C-2051 
and 92-C-0665 dated June 15, 2002. 

 
11/27/02 To Deborah A. Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

November 26, 2002 enclosing Verizon NH’s October reports for 
aggregate performance reports, using the Carrier-to-Carrier 
Guidelines. 

 
11/27/02 To Deborah A. Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

November 26, 2002 enclosing Verizon NH’s amended NH specific 
guidelines including red-lined documents reflecting the 
consensus and non-consensus amendments adopted in NY. 

 
12/27/02 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

December 26, 2002  enclosing VNH’s November reports for 
Special Access Services revised tariff pages. 

 
12/27/02 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

December 26, 2002  enclosing VNH’s November reports for 
aggregate performance  

 
12/27/02 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

December 26, 2002  enclosing VNH’s November reports for 
Under the Performance Assurance Plan. 

 
01/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

January 27, 2003 enclosing VNH’s December 2002 reports for 
Special Access Services. 

 
01/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

January 27, 2003,  enclosing VNH’s December 2002  reports 
for aggregate performance. 

 
01/28/03 To Debra A. Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

January 27,  2003, enclosing Verizon NH’s December 2002 
report under the Performance Assurance Plan.  
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02/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

February 27, 2003   enclosing VNH’s January 2003 reports for 
Aggregate Performance Report for January. 

 
02/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

February 27, 2003   enclosing Special Access Services, 
modeled after the reports provided in NH pursuant to the NH 
PSC order in Cases 00-C-2051 and 92-C-0665 dated June 15, 
2001. 

 
02/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

February 27, 2003   enclosing VNH’s January 2003 reports for 
Under the Performance Assurance Plan. 

  Confidential 
 
03/03/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

February 28, 2003 enclosing Verizon NH’s January reports for 
Special Access Services, modeled after the reports provided 
in NY. 

 
03/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

March 27, 2003 enclosing Verizon NH’s February reports for 
Special Access Services, modeled after the reports provided 
in NH pursuant to the NH PSC order in Cases 00-C-2051 and 
92-C-0665 dated June 15, 2001. 

 
03/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

March 27, 2003 enclosing Verizon NH’s February 2003 Report 
under the Performance Assurance Plan. 

 
03/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

March 27, 2003 enclosing Verizon NH’s February 2003 Report 
under the Carrier to Carrier Plan. 

 
04/16/04 Memo from Kath Mullholand to Commissioners, Debra Howland  

submitting comments and a recommendation to denied Verizon 
for waiver of the PAP requirement. 

 
04/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

April 25, 2003 enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s March 
reports for Special Access Services, modeled after the 
reports provided in NH  

 
04/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

April 25, 2003 enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s March 
Report under the PAP. 

 
04/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

April 25, 2003 enclosing Verizon New Hampshire’s Aggregate 
Performance Reports for March 2003. 

05/06/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio dated May 5, 
2003 enclosed On April 30, 2003, the Commission afforded 
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Verizon NH the opportunity to file written comments 
addressing “Verizon’s” cyber security practices in general 
and its action with respect to the Slammer Worm in 
particular First, Verizon NH would like to thank the 
Commission for this opportunity. Verizon NH will be filing 
these comments on May 9, 2003. Second, at that time, Verizon 
will be modifying a few statements contained in its April 
17th letter, based on information that has recently come to 
my attention. 

 
05/2803 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated May 

27, 2003 enclosing Verizon NH’s aggregate performance 
reports for April 2003, using the Carrier-to –Carrier 
Guidelines. 

 
05/2803 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated May 

27, 2003 enclosing Verizon NH’s aggregate performance 
reports for April 2003 Report under the Performance 
Assurance Plan. 

 
05/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated May 

27, 2003 enclosing Verizon NH’s reports for Special Access 
Services, modeled after the reports provided in NH pursuant 
to the NY PSC order in Cases 00-C2051 and 92-C-0665 dated 
June 15, 2001.  

 
06/30/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated June 

27, 2003 enclosing Verizon’s Aggregate Performance Reports 
for May 2003, using the Carrier-to-Carrier Guidelines. 

 
06/30/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated June 

27, 2003 enclosing Verizon’s Reports for May 2003 for 
Special Access Services. 

 
06/30/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated June 

27, 2003 enclosing Verizon’s Performance Assurance Plan for 
Reports for May 2003. 

  Confidential 
 
07/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated July 

25, 2003 enclosing Verizon’s Aggregate Performance Reports 
for June 2003, using the Carrier-to-Carrier Guidelines. 

 
07/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated July 

25, 2003 enclosing Verizon’s Reports for June 2003 for 
Special Access Services. 

 
07/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated July 

28, 2003 enclosing Verizon’s Performance Assurance Plan for 
Reports for June 2003. 

  Confidential 
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08/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

August 27, 2003 enclosing Verizon’s Performance Assurance 
Plan for Reports for July 2003. 

  Confidential 
08/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

August 27, 2003 enclosing Verizon’s aggregate performance 
reports for July 2003, using the Carrier-to-Carrier 
Guidelines 

   
08/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

August 27, 2003 enclosing Verizon’s Reports for July 2003 
for Special Access Services. 

 
09/29/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

September 26, 2003 enclosing Verizon’s Performance Assurance 
Plan for Reports for August 2003. 

  Confidential 
 
09/29/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

September 26, 2003 enclosing Verizon’s aggregate performance 
reports for August 2003, using the Carrier-to-Carrier 
Guidelines 

   
09/29/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

September 26, 2003 enclosing Verizon’s Reports for August 
2003 for Special Access Services. 

 
09/29/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

September 26, 2003 enclosing Verizon’s revised page 19 of 
the Performance Assurance Plan. 

 
10/20/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

October, 2003 in accordance with the conditions set forth in 
footnote 17 (revised page 19) of Verizon New Hampshire’s 
(“Verizon NH”) revised Performance Assurance Plan (“PAP”) 
approved by the Commission on July 24, 2003, enclosed is a 
CD containing the Carrier-to-Carrier Metric Algorithms 
(“CMAs”) related to the PAP metrics.’ The CMA data is 
voluminous and is being provided to the Commission solely on 
a CD.  The data contained on the enclosed CD is considered 
highly confidential and proprietary and is subject to 
confidential treatment pursuant to RSA 378:43. The 
information, which has been marked “confidential,” pertains 
to the provision of competitive services; sets forth trade 
secrets or other confidential information falling within the 
scope of RSA 378:43II(b); and is not general public 
knowledge or published elsewhere, the Company having taken 
measures to prevent dissemination of the records and 
information in the ordinary course of business.  Moreover, 
the CMAs are an extraction of Verizon’s Network Metrics 
Platform of SQL 2 programming code for each of the 
Carrier-to-Carrier (“QC”) metrics. These algorithms, when 
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compiled and executed against the appropriate data files, 
produce the C2C metric performance results and observations 
(where applicable). The application to produce the CMA 
documents was developed by Verizon personnel (and contractor 
personnel directed by Verizon) who analyzed the C2C 
Guidelines and developed an extraction methodology and 
software to produce the algorithms (computer code) for each 
of the metrics in the C2C Guidelines. The CMAs are thus 
protected by copyright and intellectual property laws, and 
the appropriate copyright designation has been placed on the 
CMAs.  Accordingly, Verizon NH is limiting the manner in 
which parties seeking the CMA data may use the data. This 
limitation, which requires parties obtaining the data to 
consent to a License Agreement, is necessary to protect the 
intellectual property created by many hours of development 
work. 

 
10/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

October 27, 2003 enclosing Verizon NH’s September reports 
for Special Access Services, modeled after the reports 
provided in NH. 

 
10/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor Del Vecchio, Esq., dated 

October 27, 2003 enclosing Verizon NH’s Aggregate 
Performance Reports for September, 2003. 

 
10/28/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

October 27, 2003 enclosing Verizon NH’s PAP report for 
September, 2003. 

 
11/03/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

November 3, 2003 of the Stipulation Regarding Carrier to 
Carrier Guidelines Applicable to Verizon New Hampshire, 
which the Commission approved in Order No. 23,940 in DT 
01-006 (March 29, 2002), Verizon New Hampshire (Verizon NH) 
notifies the Commission that on October 29, 2003, the New 
York Public Service Commission (NY PSC) issued an order 
establishing modifications to the inter-carrier service 
quality guidelines. A copy of the NY PSC order is attached. 
 Verizon NH’ expects to file amended New Hampshire-specific 
guidelines reflecting the amendments adopted in New York on 
or about December 3, 2003. The actual filing date will be 
determined by the date on which Verizon New York files with 
the NY PSC a compliance filing reflecting the NY PSC’s 
order. Stipulation, T 6(b). 

 
12/01/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

November 26, 2003 enclosing Verizon NH’s October reports for 
Special Access Services, modeled after the reports provided 
in NH. 

 
12/01/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 
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November 26, 2003 enclosing Verizon NH’s PAP report for 
October, 2003. 

 
12/01/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

November 26, 2003 enclosed is Verizon NH’s October 2003 
Report under the Performance Assurance Plan.   

 
12/26/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

November 24, 2003 enclosed is Verizon NH’s November 2003 
Report Carrier-to Carrier Guidelines.   

 
12/26/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

December 24, 2003 enclosing Verizon NH’s PAP report for 
November, 2003. 

 
12/26/03 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

December 24, 2003 enclosed is Verizon NH’s November, 2003 
report for Special Access Services. 

 
01/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

January 27, 2004 enclosed is Verizon NH’s December 2003 
Report Carrier-to Carrier Guidelines.   

 
01/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

January 28, 2004 enclosing Verizon NH’s PAP report for 
December 2003. 

 
01/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

January 27, 2004 enclosed is Verizon NH’s December, 2003 
report for Special Access Services. 

 
03/01/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

February 27, 2004 enclosed is Verizon NH’s January 2004 
Report Carrier-to Carrier Guidelines.   

 
03/01/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

February 27, 2004 enclosing Verizon NH’s PAP report for 
January 2004. 

 
03/01/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

February 27, 2004 enclosed is Verizon NH’s January, 2003 
report for Special Access Services. 

 
03/29/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

March 29, 2004 enclosed is Verizon NH’s February 2004 Report 
Carrier-to Carrier Guidelines.   

 
03/29/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

March 29, 2004 enclosing Verizon NH’s PAP report for 
February 2004. 

 
03/29/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 
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March 29, 2004 enclosed is Verizon NH’s February 2004 report 
for Special Access Services. 

 
04/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

April 28, 2004 enclosed is Verizon NH’s March 2004 Report 
Carrier-to Carrier Guidelines.   

 
04/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

April 28, 2004 enclosing Verizon NH’s PAP report for March 
2004. 

 
04/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

April 28, 2004 enclosed is Verizon NH’s March 2004 report 
for Special Access Services. 

 
05/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., dated 

April 27, 2004, enclosing Verizon NH’s aggregate performance 
reports for April 2004, using the Carrier-to-Carrier (C2C) 
Guidelines. 

 
05/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., dated 

April 27, 2004, enclosing Verizon NH’s April 2004 reports 
for Special Access Services. 

 
05/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, esq., dated May 

27, 2004, enclosing Verizon NH’s April 2004 Report under the 
Performance Assurance Plan. 

  CONFIDENTIAL 
 
06/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s aggregate performance reports for May  2004, 
using the Carrier-to-Carrier (C2C) Guidelines. 

 
06/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  

enclosing Verizon NH’s May  2004 reports for Special Access 
Services. 

 
06/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  

enclosing Verizon NH’s May Report under the Performance 
Assurance Plan. 

  CONFIDENTIAL 
 
07/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s aggregate performance reports for June  2004, 
using the Carrier-to-Carrier (C2C) Guidelines. 

 
07/28/04 Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  enclosing 

Verizon NH’s June  2004 reports for Special Access Services. 
 
07/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  

enclosing Verizon NH’s June Report under the Performance 
Assurance Plan. 
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  CONFIDENTIAL 
 
08/31/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s aggregate performance reports for July  2004, 
using the Carrier-to-Carrier (C2C) Guidelines. 

 
08/31/04 Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  enclosing 

Verizon NH’s July  2004 reports for Special Access Services. 
 
08/31/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  

enclosing Verizon NH’s July Report under the Performance 
Assurance Plan. 

  CONFIDENTIAL 
 
08/31/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  Verizon 

notifies the Commission that on August 27, 2004, the New 
York Public Service Commission issued an order establishing 
modifications  to the inter-carrier service quality 
guidelines.  A copy of the NHPSC order is attached.  Verizon 
NH expects to file amended New Hampshire-specific quidelines 
reflecting the amendments adopted in New York on or about 
October 1, 2004.  The actual filing date will be determined 
by the date on which Verizon New York files with the NY PSC 
a compliance filed reflecting the NH PSC’s Order.  
Stipulation, 6(b). 

 
09/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s aggregate performance reports for August  2004, 
using the Carrier-to-Carrier (C2C) Guidelines 

 
09/28/04 Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  enclosing 

Verizon NH’s August 2004 reports for Special Access 
Services. 

 
09/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s August  Report under the Performance Assurance 
Plan. 

  CONFIDENTIAL 
 
10/01/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.  enclosing 

for filing the amended NH specific Carrier to Carrier 
Guidelines, reflecting consensus amendments adopted in NY.  
A copy of the August 27, 2004 New York Public Service 
commission order establishing modifications to C2C 
Guidelines was filed with this commission on August 30, 
2004.  Also enclosed is a summary of the consensus changes. 

 
1     2     3     4     5 

 
10/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Sept. 2004 Report under the Performance Assurance Plan. 
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10/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Sept. 2004 Report aggregate performance using the Carrier to 
Carrier Guidelines. 

 
10/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Sept. 2004 report for Special Access Services. 
 
11/29/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

October 2004 Report under the Performance Assurance Plan. 
 
11/29/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

October 2004 aggregate performance using the Carrier to 
Carrier Guidelines. 

. 
11/29/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

October 2004 Report for Special Access Services. 
 
12/21/04 To Debra Howland, enclosing a copy of the NH PSC order and 

Verizon NH notifies the Commission that on December 16, 
2004, the New York Public Service Commission issued an order 
establishing modifications to hot cut standards in the 
inter-carrier service quality guidelines..  Verizon NH will 
 file amended carrier to Carrier Guidelines reflecting the 
amendments adopted in NY.  The changes for NH will be 
effective for the February 2005 data month, coincident with 
NH. 

 
12/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s aggregate performance reports for November  
2004, using the Carrier-to-Carrier (C2C) Guidelines. 

 
12/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  

enclosing Verizon NH’s November  2004 reports for Special 
Access Services. 

 
12/28/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  

enclosing Verizon NH’s November Report under the Performance 
Assurance Plan. 

  CONFIDENTIAL 
 
01/26/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

for filing the amended NH C2C Guidelines pertaining to Hot 
Cut measurements and standards, including redlined documents 
to mark the revisions adopted in NY.  These guidelines were 
filed with the NHPS Commission on January 6, 2005. 

 
1     2     3     4     5 

 
01/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon New Hampshire’s December 2004 Report under the 
Performance Assurance Plan 
Confidential 
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01/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon New Hampshire’s December 2004 Report for Special 
Access Services 

 
01/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon New Hampshire’s December 2004 Report for Carrier-to-
Carrier Guidelines 

 
02/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s aggregate performance reports for January   
2005, using the Carrier-to-Carrier (C2C) Guidelines. 

 
02/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  

enclosing Verizon NH’s January   2005 reports for Special 
Access Services. 

 
02/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  

enclosing Verizon NH’s January 2005  Report under the 
Performance Assurance Plan. 

  CONFIDENTIAL 
 
03/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, enclosing 

Verizon’s NH’s Feburary 2005 Report under the Performance 
Assurance Plan 

  CONFIDENTIAL 
 
03/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, enclosing 

Verizon’s NH’s February 2005 reports for Special Access 
Services. 

 
03/28/05 To Debra Holand form Victor D. Del Vecchio enclosing 

Verizon’s NH’s aggregate performance report for February 
2005  using the Carrier to Carrier to Carrier Guidelines. 

 
04/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s March 2005 Report Carrier-to Carrier 
Guidelines.   

 
04/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon NH’s PAP report for March 2005. 
  Confidential 
 
04/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon NH’s March 2005 report for Special Access Services. 
 
05/31/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s April 2005 Report Carrier-to Carrier 
Guidelines. 

 
05/31/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s April 2005 PAP Report. 
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  Confidential 
 
05/31/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s April 2005 Report Special Access Services.  
 
 
06/27/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s aggregate performance reports for May 2005, 
using the Carrier-to-Carrier (C2C) Guidelines. 

 
06/27/05 Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s May 2005 reports for Special Access Services. 
 
06/27/04 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.enclosing 

Verizon NH’s May Report under the Performance Assurance 
Plan. 

  CONFIDENTIAL 
 
07/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon NH’s reports for June 2005, using the Carrier-to-
Carrier Guidelines. 

 
07/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon NH’s reports for June 2005, Special Access Services. 
 
07/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon NH’s reports for June 2005, using the Performance 
Assurance Plan. 

  Confidential 
 
08/29/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon NH’s reports for July 2005, using the Carrier to 
Carrier Guidelines. 

 
08/29/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon NH’s reports for July 2005, using the Special Access 
Services. 

 
08/29/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon NH’s reports for July 2005, using the Performance 
Assurance Plan. 

  Confidential  
 
09/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., Verizon 

NH’s reports for August 2005, using the Carrier to Carrier 
Guidelines. 

 
09/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., Verizon 

NH’s reports for August 2005, using the Performance 
Assurance Plans 

  Confidential 
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09/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., Verizon 

NH’s reports for August 2005, using the Special Access 
Services. 

 
 
10/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s aggregate performance reports for September 
2005, using the Carrier-to-Carrier (C2C) Guidelines. 

 
10/28/05 Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s September 2005 reports for Special Access 
Services. 

 
10/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s September 2005 Report under the Performance 
Assurance Plan. 

  CONFIDENTIAL 
 
11/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s aggregate performance reports for October 2005, 
using the Carrier-to-Carrier (C2C) Guidelines. 

 
11/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s October 2005 reports for Special Access 
Services. 

 
11/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  

enclosing Verizon NH’s October 2005 Report under the 
Performance Assurance Plan. 

  CONFIDENTIAL 
 
12/05/05 To Debra Howland, New York Public Service Commission order 

in Case 97-C-0139 dated December 1, 2005. 
 
12/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

December 27, 2005 enclosing Verizon NH’s November 2005 for 
Special Access Services, modeled after the reports provided 
in NH. 

 
12/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor Del Vecchio, Esq., dated 

December 27, 2005 enclosing Verizon NH’s Aggregate 
Performance Reports for November 2005. 

 
12/28/05 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

December 27, 2005 enclosing Verizon NH’s PAP report for 
November 2005. 

  Confidential 
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01/05/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

January 4, 2006, Verizon NH amended C2C Guidelines Reports 
red-lined and black-lined Versions. 

 
1     2     3 

 
01/30/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio Verizon NH’s 

aggregate performance reports for December 2005, using the 
Carrier to Carrier Guidelines. 

 
01/30/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio performance 

reports for December 2005, using the Special Access 
Services. 

 
01/30/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio Verizon NH’s 

reports for December 2005, using the Performance Assurance 
Plan. 
Confidential 

 
02/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio Verizon NH’s 

aggregate performance reports for January 2006, using the 
Carrier to Carrier Guidelines. 

 
02/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio performance 

reports for January 2006, using the Special Access Services. 
 
02/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio Verizon NH’s 

reports for January 2006, using the Performance Assurance 
Plan. 
Confidential 

 
 
03/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Verizon NH’s 

aggregate performance reports for February 2006, using the 
Carrier to Carrier Guidelines. 

 
03/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Verizon NH’s 

performance reports for February 2006, using the Special 
Access Services. 

 
03/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Verizon NH’s 

reports for February 2006, using the Performance Assurance 
Plan 

  Confidential 
 
04/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., Verizon 

NH’s aggregate performance reports for March 2006, using the 
Carrier-to-Carrier (C2C) Guidelines. 

 
04/28/06 Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  enclosing 

Verizon NH’s March 2006 reports for Special Access Services. 
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04/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  

enclosing Verizon NH’s March 2006 Report under the 
Performance Assurance Plan. 

  Confidential 
 
05/30/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated May 

26, 2006 enclosing Verizon NH’s April 2006 report for 
Special Access Services. 

 
05/30/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated May 

30, 2006, enclosing VNH’s April 2006  reports for aggregate 
performance. 

 
05/30/06 To Debra A. Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. dated 

May 30, 2006 , enclosing Verizon NH’s April 2006 report 
under the Performance Assurance Plan. 

  Confidential  
 
06/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. Verizon 

NH’s May 2006 report for Special Access Services. 
 
06/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. Verizon 

NH’s May 2006  reports for aggregate performance. 
 
06/28/06 To Debra A. Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. Verizon 

NH’s May 2006 report under the Performance Assurance Plan. 
  Confidential  
   
06/29/06 To Debra Howland, from Victor Del Vecchio, Verizon NH will 

file amended Carrier to Carrier Guidelines reflecting the 
amendments from New York. 

 
07/19/06 To Debra Howland, from Victor Del Vecchio, Verizon NH 

submitting the amended NH C2C Guidelines, including redlined 
documents to mark the revision adopted in NY. 

 
07/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. Verizon 

NH’s June 2006 reports for Special Access Services. 
 
7/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. Verizon 

NH’s June 2006 reports for Performance Assurance Plan. 
  Confidential 
 
7/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. Verizon 

NH’s June 2006 reports for Carrier to Carrier Guidelines. 
 
08/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor Dl Del Vecchio, Esq. Verizon 

NH’s July 2006 Reports for Special Access Services. 
 
08/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D Del Vecchio, Esq. Verizon 

NH’s July 2006 Reports for Aggregate Performance Report Plan 
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08/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D Del Vecchio, Esq. Verizon 

NH’s July 2006 Reports for Performance Assurance Plan  
  Confidential 
 
09/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s August 2006,Carrier-to-Carrier(C2C)Guidelines. 
 
09/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  

enclosing Verizon NH’s August 2006 reports for Special 
Access Services. 

 
09/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon NH’s August 2006 Report for Performance Assurance 
Plan. 

  CONFIDENTIAL 
  
10/30/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,enclosing 

Verizon NH’s aggregate performance reports for September 
2006 using the Carrier-to-Carrier (C2C) Guidelines. 

 
10/30/06 Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,enclosing 

Verizon NH’s September 2006 reports for Special Access 
Services. 

 
10/30/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,enclosing 

Verizon NH’s September 2006 Report under the Performance 
Assurance Plan. 

  CONFIDENTIAL  
 
10/31/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosed 

is a Order establishing modifications to the Carrier to 
Carrier Guidelines. 

 
11/10/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio submitting 

Verizon NH Performance Metrics. 
  Cover Page 11/13/06 
  Report No. 1  Report Appendices No.2 
  Report No. 3  Report Appendices No.4 
 
11/22/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio Revised PAP for 

the Commission review. 
 
11/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.enclosing 

Verizon’s Performance Assurance Plan for Reports for October 
2006. 

  Confidential 
 
11/28/06 Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon’s aggregate performance reports for October 2006, 
using the Carrier-to-Carrier Guidelines 
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11/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon’s Reports for October 2006 for Special Access 
Services. 

 
12/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq. enclosing 

Verizon NH November 2006 Carrier to Carrier Guidelines 
 
12/28/06 Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq.,  enclosing 

Verizon NH’s November 2006 Reports for Special Access 
Services. 

 
12/28/06 To Debra Howland from Victor D. Del Vecchio, Esq., enclosing 

Verizon NH’s November Report under the Performance Assurance 
Plan. 

  CONFIDENTIAL 
 
01/29/07 Verizon’s Special Access Services Report for December 2006. 
 
01/29/07 Verizon’s Carrier to Carrier Report for December 2006. 
 
01/29/07 Verizon’s Performance Assurance Plan Report for December 

2006 
  Confidential  
 
02/28/07 Verizon’s Special Access Services Report for January 2007 
 
2/28/07 Verizon’s Carrier to Carrier Report for January 2007 
 
2/28/07 Verizon’s Performance Assurance Plan Report for January 2007 
  Confidential 
 
03/28/07 VZ Carrier to Carrier Report for February 2007 
 
03/27/07 VZ Performance Assurance Plans Report for February 2007  
  Confidential 
 
03/27/07 VZ Special Access Services Report for February 2007 
 
 
04/04/07 Staff Recommendation 
 
04/30/07 Vz Carrier to Carrier Report for March 2007 
 
04/30/07 Vz Special Access Services Report for March 2007 
 
04/30/07 Vz Performance Assurance Plans (PAP) Report for March 2007 
           Confidential   
 
 
05/29/07 Vz Performance Assurance Plans (PAP) Report for April 2007 
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05/29/07 Vz’s NH Aggregate Performance C2C Guidelines Report for April 2007 
  Confidential  
 
05/30/07 Vz Special Access Service Report for April 2007  
 
06/21/07 Vz’s New Hampshire Performance Metrics filed with NYPSC on June 7, 2007  
 
06/28/07 Vz’s NH Aggregate Performance C2C Guidelines Report for May 2007  
 
06/28/07 Vz’s NH Special Access Services Report for May 2007 
 
06/28/07 Vz’s NH Performance Assurance Plan (PAP) May 2007  
                         Confidential Material in Commission File  
 
07/25/07 Vz’s New Hampshire Performance Metrics filed with NYPSC on July 20, 2007 
  
07/30/07 Vz’s New Hampshire Assurance Plan (PAP) June 2007 
  Confidential Material in Commission File 
  
07/30/07 VZ’s New Hampshire Special Access Service Report for June 2007  
 
07/30/07 Vz’s New Hampshire Aggregate Performance C2C Guidelines Report for June 

2007  
 
08/28/07 Verizon’s NH July 2007 Reports Performance Assurance Plan (PAP) 
 

• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report 
• Final Report 

Confidential Material in Commission File 
 

 
08/28/07 Verizon’s NH July 2007 Report for Aggregate Performance C2C Guidelines. 
 

• Cover Letter 
• Report        

         
  

08/29/07 Verizon’s NH July 2007 Report for Special Access Services 
• Cover Letter 
• Report  

 
 



DT 01-006 
 
09/28/07 Verizon NH August 2007 Report for Performance Plan (PAP)  
 

• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report 
• Final Report 

Confidential Material in Comm. File 
 
 
 

09/28/07 Verizon NH August 2007 Report for Special Access Services 
 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

 
 
09/28/07 Verizon NH August 2007 Report for Aggregate Performance C2C Guidelines 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
10/26/07 Verizon’s NH September 2007 Report for Performance Plan (PAP) 

• Cover Letter 
• Report Preliminary 
• Report Final 

Confidential Material in Comm File     
 

 
10/26/07 Verizon’s NH September 2007 Report for Aggregate Performance C2C 

Guidelines. 
• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

 
 
10/26/07 Verizon’s NH September 2007 Report for Special Access Services    

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
 
11/28/07 Verizon’s NH October 2007 Report for Aggregate Performance C2C Guidelines 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
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11/28/07 Verizon’s NH October 2007 Report for Special Access Services  

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
 
 
11/28/2007 Verizon’s NH October 2007 Report for Performance Assurance Plan  

• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report  
• Final Report 
Confidential Material in Comm File 
 
 

12/28/07 Verizon’s NH November 2007 Report for Performance Assurance Plan  
• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report 
• Final Report 
Confidential Material in Com File 
 
 

12/28/07 Verizon’s NH November 2007 Report for Aggregate Performance C2C 
Guidelines 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
 
12/28/07 Verizon’s NH November 2007 Report for Special Access Services 
 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
01/28/08 Verizon’s NH December 2007 Report for Performance Assurance Plan  

• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report Final Report 
Confidential Material in Commission File 
 

01/28/08 Verizon’s NH December 2007 Report for Aggregate Performance C2C Guidelines 
• Cover Letter 
• Report 
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01/29/08 Verizon’s NH December 2007 Reports for Special Access Services 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

02/28/08 Verizon’s NH January 2008 Report for Performance Assurance Plan  
• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report 
• Final Report 
 
Confidential Material in Commission File 

 
02/28/08 Verizon’s NH January 2008 Reports for Special Access Services  

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

            
 
02/28/08 Verizon’s NH January 2008 Report for Aggregate Performance C2C Guidelines 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
 

03/28/08 Verizon’s NH February 2008 Report for Performance Assurance Plan  
• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report 
• Final Report  
Confidential Material in Commission File 
 

03/28/08 Verizon’s NH February 2008 Report for Aggregate Performance C2C Guidelines 
• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

03/28/08  Verizon’s NH February 2008 Reports for Special Access Services  
• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
04/30/08 FairPoint’s NH March 2008 Report for Performance Assurance Plan  

• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report 
• Final Report 
Confidential Material in Commission File 
 

04/30/08 FairPoint’s NH March 2008 Report for Aggregate Performance C2C Guidelines 
• Cover Letter 
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• Report 
 

04/30/08 FairPoint’s NH March 2008 Reports for Special Access Services  
 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

05/28/08 FairPoint’s April 2008 Report for Aggregate Performance C2C Guidelines 
 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
05/28/08 FairPoint’s April 2008 Report for Special Access 

•  Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
05/28/08 FairPoint’s April 2008 Report for Performance Assurance 

• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report 
• Final Report 

  Confidential Material in Comm File 
 
06/30/08 FairPoint’s NH May 2008 Report for Performance Assurance Plan 

• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report 
• Final Report 
Confidential Material in Commission File 

 
 
06/30/08  FairPoint’s May 2008 Report for Special Access 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
06/30/08 FairPoint’s May 2008 Report for Aggregate Performance C2C Guidelines 
  

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

06/30/08         FairPoints Cvr Ltr filed 2 Disc with  Confidential Material Treatment Preliminary  
                        and Final Report 
 
7/25/08 Cvr Ltr to June 2008 Confidential PAP 
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7/25/08 June 2008 PAP 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
7/25/08 June 2008 C2C Guideline 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
08/05/08 FairPoint’s June 2008 Report for Special Access Services. 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

08/29/08 FRP July 2008 C2C Guidelines 
• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

08/29/08 FRP July 2008 Special Access 
• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

08/29/08 FRP July 2008 PAP 
• Cover Letter 
• Report 
•  

08/29/08 FRP July 2008 PAP “Confidential Version”     
• Cover Letter 

 
10/01/08 FRP August 2008 Special Access 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
10/01/08 FRP August 2008 PAP 

• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report 
• Final Report 

 Confidential Material in Commission Files 
10/01/08 FRP August 2008 C2C Guidelines 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

 
10/30/08 FRP September 2008 C2C Guidelines 
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• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

10/30/08 FRP September 2008 PAP 
• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report 
• Final Report 
Confidential Material In Commission File 

 
10/30/08 FRP September 2008 Special Access 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
11/26/08 FRP October 2008 C2C Guidelines 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
 
11/26/08 FRP October 2008 PAP 

• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report 
• Final Report  
Confidential Material In Commission File 

11/26/08 FRP October 2008 Special Access 
• Cover Letter 
• Report 
      

12/22/08  FRP November 2008 C2C Guidelines 
• Cover Letter 
• Report 
Confidential Material in Commission File 
 

12/22/08  FRP November 2008 PAP 
• Cover Letter 
• Preliminary Report 
• Final Report 
Confidential Material in Commission File 
 

12/22/08  FRP November 2008 Special Access 
• Cover Letter 
• Report 
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12/22/08  FRP November 2008 Cover Letter to Confidential PAP Reports 
 
01/30/09  FRP December 2008 PAP report w/confidential 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

  Confidential material in Comm file 
 
01/30/09  FRP December 2008 C2C guidelines      

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
01/30/09  FRP December 2008 PAP report non confidential 

• Cover Letter 
• Report Preliminary Report-Final 

 
01/30/09  FRP December 2008 special access report 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
02/27/09 FRP January 2009 PAP Report w/confidential 

• Cover Letter 
• Report-Preliminary –Final 

Confidential Material in Commission File 
 

02/27/09 FRP January 2009 C2C guidelines 
• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
02/27/09 FRP January 2009 PAP report non confidential 

• Cover Report 
• Report -Preliminary Report-Final 

 
02/27/09 FRP January 2009 special access report 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
  
03/31/09 FRP February 2009 special access report 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
•  

04/30/09 FRP March 2009 PAP report non confidential 
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• Cover Letter 
• Report –Preliminary Report -Final 
 

04/30/09 FRP March 2009 C2C guidelines 
• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
4/30/09 Cover Ltr to FRP March 2009 PAP Report 
 Confidential Material in Commission File 
 
05/04/09 FRP March 2009 special access report 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
05/29/09 FRP April 2009 C2C guidelines 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
05/29/09 FRP April 2009 special access report 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
05/29/09 FRP April 2009 PAP Report w/confidential 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
Confidential Material in Commission File 

 
 FRP April 2009 C2C guidelines 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
06/30/09 FRP May 2009 C2C guidelines 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
06/30/09 FRP May 2009 special access report 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
06/30/09 Cover Letter to FRP PAP Confidential Performance Report May 2009 
    Confidential Material in Commission File 
 
06/30/09 FRP May 2009 PAP Report Preliminary and Final Report 
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• Cover Letter 
• Reports 

 
07/31/09 FRP June 2009 C2C guidelines 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
07/31/09 FRP June 2009 special access report 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

 
07/31/09           Cover Letter June 2009 FRP PAP Confidential Performance Report June 2009 

Confidential Material in Commission File  
 
 

07/31/09      FRP June 2009 PAP Report Preliminary and Final Report 
 

• Cover Letter 
• Reports 

 
08/28/09  FRP July 2009 Special Access Report 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

 
08/28/09 FRP July 2009 C2C Guidelines Report 
  

• Cover Letter 
•  Report 

 
08/28/09  Cover Letter July to FRP PAP Confidential Performance Report July 2009     

Confidential Material in Commission File  
 
08/28/09  Cover Letter to FRP July 2009 Confidential Material PAP Report Preliminary and 

 Final Report 
  Confidential Material in Commission File 
 
09/30/09  FRP August 2009 Special Access Report 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
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09/30/09 FRP August 2009 C2C Guidelines Report  

• Cover Letter 
•  Report 

 
09/30/09 FRP August 2009 PAP  

• Cover Letter 
•  Report 
Confidential material in Commission file 

 
10/30/09 FRP September 2009 Special Access Report 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

10/30/09 FRP September 2009 PAP 
• Cover Letter 
• Report  
Confidential Material in Commission File 

 
10/30/09 FRP September 2009 C2C Guidelines Report 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
11/30/09 FRP October 2009 PAP 
  Confidential Material in Commission File      
   
11/30/09 FRP October 2009 PAP 

• Cover Letter 
•  Report          

    
 
11/30/09 FRP October 2009 Special Access Report 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
12/30/09 FRP November PAP Cover Letter 
  Confidential Material in Commission File 
 
12/30/09 FRP November 2009 PAP 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
 

12/30/09 FRP November 2009 Special Access Report 
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• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
 
12/30/09            FRP November 2009 C2C Guidelines Report 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

01/29/10 Cvr Ltr to Conf Dec 2009 PAP     
  Confidential material in Comm file 
 
01/29/10 Dec 2009 PAP 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
01/29/10 Dec 2009 Special Access 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
01/29/10 Dec 2009 C2C guidelines 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

03/03/10 Jan 2010 Special Access 
• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
03/03/10 Jan 2010 C2C guidelines 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
03/03/10 Jan 2010 PAP 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 
 

03/03/10 Cvr Ltr to Conf Jan 2010 PAP 
  Confidential material in Comm file 
 
 
03/29/10 Feb 2010 PAP 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 
Confidential Material in Commission File 
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03/29/10 Feb 2010 C2C guidelines 

• Cover Letter 
• Report 

 


	Case Closed

